
 

 

  
EL/td/040220          4th February 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 
Please be aware that there was an incident last night (Mon 3rd Feb) at 3:30pm down the lanes at the back of 
Colmers. 
 
An unknown adult was riding down the lanes and saw a group of teenagers, not belonging Colmers, heading 
towards him. The cyclist produced what witnesses describe as a knife and chased after the teenagers. 
No Colmers pupil was involved but several who witnessed the event were understandably shaken. We have advised 
pupils to avoid taking the lanes where possible. 
 
We have contacted the police and they are investigating, and we have requested a police presence at the end of 
the day. 
   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Emma Leaman 
Headteacher 
 
 
 


